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 ELMWOOD PARK BOARD OF RECREATION

MINUTES OF REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

March 27, 2017
Prior to the start of the meeting the following statement of compliance was read:

Now therefore be advised that the notice requirements of this meeting have been satisfied by providing an annual notice of posting a schedule of such meetings in a conspicuous place in the Municipal Building and by filing a copy of such schedule in the office of the Municipal Clerk which said notices were filed or provided on December 1, 2016.
 Vice Chairman, George Shamah, called the meeting to order at 7:36 p.m.
Board Members Present:  Lori Sproviero, Wallace Nowosielecki , George Shamah,  Rich DeLorenzo,  Sandy  Balistrieri 
Board Members Absent: Glen Pettigano, Robert Burke
Recreation Department : Donna Puglisi
Council Liaison: Keith Work (8:10pm)
A motion was made by Sandy Balistrieri  to approve the Meeting Minutes from the February 27, 2017 Meeting.  Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki .
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A motion was made by Sandy Balistrieri to open the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Rich DeLorenzo.
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Joseph Dombrowski  said that at a recent Council Meeting,  the Elmwood Park Bombers requested a $4,500 stipend.  The town stopped giving the Bombers a stipend when they went to the Board of Ed.  Even though they are not affiliated with the Board of Ed anymore, they have not requested a stipend in the last few years. 
The stipend amount for other leagues is $12.25 or $12.50 per child. Based on the number of participants, that amount would be about $3,100.  The Bombers are looking to get new uniforms. They also need to replace helmets every other year. Mr. Dombrowski is requesting, as a citizen, that we give the Bombers the $4,500 and then next year go back to the usual stipend.  The Bombers are ambassadors of Elmwood Park. They should look their best.

Since there were no other members from the public, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to close the public portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by Wallace Nowosielecki
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A motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo to open the work portion of the meeting.  Motion seconded by  Sandy  Balistrieri. 
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Director’s Report:  
Basketball  playoffs are tonight.
Sign- ups for Hoops for High School have begun. It will be an 8 week program starting in April with pick- up games- no refs.

The Arts and Crafts program will begin on April 4. Alison Dobrowski and Donna worked together to decide and order the crafts.
The Easter Egg Hunt is April 8.

Summer Camp registration is open. We are trying some new trips this year. They include Turtleback Zoo, Field Station Dinosaur, Laser Tag, Fiesta Day and Splashplex. We secured Gilbert School for the younger children. We will probably not be using St. Leo’s.
Gall Ave. Park- Equipment is ordered and fencing is installed.
Birchwood- Awaiting news regarding the Open Space Grant.

EP United Law Suit- The case was dismissed today.

Ep Crew has nine teams this year.

Rich suggested that he and Bob Burke may be able to volunteer their time to ref for the Hoops for High School if they have playoff games.
Old Business:
Band shell- The Mayor wants to put up a band shell so that we can revive the Summer concert series. He  doesn’t want to burden the taxpayers so he and Donna solicited for donations.

They have received pledges of $30,000 from David Sanzari and Biorefernce and  promise of materials for the base and footing of the band shell and the labor to erect the shell from Joe Sanzari.  Donna and the Mayor also asked Marcal for $30,000 and are awaiting their response. Donna is awaiting a quote for the electrical work that would be needed. Rich asked if we considered a transportable band shell. Donna said that it is more costly and not as aesthetically pleasing. Wally asked if the band shell must be constructed. Donna said that it comes in pieces and is assembled onsite. They will only send you the plans when you order. George asked if it would be right against the building. Donna said that it will be 10 feet away. Lori added that we have talked about extending the building. Would the band shell be in the way? Donna said that if we do expand, we will build up. The band shell really can’t be put at any other park because of parking issues. Rich said that the band shell is a nice idea, but it may cause a problem if we want to add on. He wanted to know what would happen to our budget if Sanzari can’t perform the installation. Donna said that if he can’t perform the installation he would give us the money needed to do so.
George said that since the band shell will not cost us anything, why not. Lori, Sandy and Wally agreed with the band shell project.

New Business: 
Bombers Stipend: The Bombers went to Council to ask for a stipend, as was detailed by Mr. Dombrowski.  Sandy is upset that the Bombers went to the Council, rather than coming directly to the Rec Board. Council was aware of it before the Rec Board.

Donna doesn’t believe in stipends. She has to run programs in the black. We have to charge enough to cover uniforms and equipment.  Since the Bombers didn’t request a stipend it is their fault they didn’t receive one.  She would not mind giving the Bombers a stipend that is calculated like the ones given to Softball and Baseball. But, it is not her call. This Board and Council must decide.
Rich said that he understands Donna’s point about stipends, but it really helps the programs and they would cost much more to the town if the town ran it.  Rich recused himself from voting on this issue, as did George. Sandy, Wally and Lori think that the Bombers should get a stipend that is equal to the other leagues. Wally asked if any paperwork must be filed before a stipend is given. Donna said yes.  There is an established procedure.

St. Leo’s: Donna spoke to Father Nereo about renting St. Leo’s for Summer Camp. He said that she must speak to the Principal and Tom Conboy. The Principal informed Donna that every Catholic School has a Business Administrator now and that he would address the issue. The Business Administrator provided Donna with a contract for the rental of St. Leo’s.  The rent would be $10,500 and the cost of janitorial services would be $5,250 for a total of $15,750. Since this was significantly more than last year’s rental fee of $4,000, Donna asked to set up a meeting with the Business Administrator to negotiate a better deal. The principal said that she would talk to him. The administrator did revise the rate, but the new rate wasn’t much better.  It was $10,000 for the rental and $3,100 for janitorial services.  Donna thinks that this is a ridiculous amount of money.  Gilbert Avenue School would be free to use. We would have to hire bus drivers to transport the kids form Gilbert to the Rec Center, but that would cost about $1,200. There were no objections to using Gilbert for Summer Camp.
Recreation Liaison’s Report:
The Council has authorized the construction of the Hockey rink and the purchase of playground equipment for Gall Avenue. 
Commissioner Reports:
George Shamah: No report
 Sandy Balistrieri: The teams have been picked for Softball and they are working on scheduling.
Wallace Nowosielecki:  Progress
Lori Sproviero: She thought that Bob Burke had talked about not raising the Summer Camp fee. Donna said that we are going to raise the fee until it is at an acceptable rate. The fee increased $25 this year. There is a $50 discount for town employees per family.
Richard DeLorenzo:  He asked about the status of the cameras. Donna said that they should be installed in about two weeks. We are still awaiting a pole at Cherry Hill.
He said that someone patched the hole in the kitchen. Thank you.

Has there been any talk about fixing the netting? Donna said that Scott has not said anything.  Rich thinks that there should be a walk through to note any problems that need fixing. Bob Calabro, who was in the audience, offered to go along on the walkthrough. He said that he has already compiled a list of items that to need to addressed. George asked if the lightning detector works.  Bob Calabro said that there has been some lightning lately and he has not heard it go off. George suggested that we have them test the detector. Rich also noted that the breaker that is associated with the wireless scoreboard needs to be replaced and possibly an on off switch added for the scoreboard.

Rich thanked Joe Dombrowski, Keith Work and Keith Kazmark for helping Little League  to get a permit at Gilbert.  Little League opening Day is April 8. Games may have to be delayed due to weather. There has been a decline in participation. There are 20 teams this year as opposed to 24 last year.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Rich DeLorenzo  to adjourn the work portion of the Meeting  and the meeting in general. Motion seconded by Sandy Balistrieri.
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The meeting was adjourned at 8:20pm.
